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Garden walk features 
beautiful gardens 

Shower Power: Mom helps out daughter with events - TASTE, PAGE BS 

No plans for the weekend? Turn to GET OUT 
for a listing of fun things to do and see 

FILTER, INSERTED! READY REFERENCE 
Newspaper classified sections 
are available at the Reference 
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Joseph L Tebor of the Bova VFW Post 9885 places a flag on a veteran's grave at Cadillac Memorial Gardens West Saturday afternoon in honor 
of Memorial Day. 

sure flags fly over 

Flags The graves of veterans dating 
back to World War I were dressed in the 
Stars and Stripes in time for Memorial 
Day, thanks to the efforts of a group of 
volunteers. 

Each year, members of the Bova VFW 
Post 9885, its ladies, junior girls and 
men's auxiliaries, the Vietnam Veterans 
of America Chapter 3 87, and JROTC stu­
dents from Livonia Churchill and Livonia 
Stevenson high schools gather on the 
Saturday before Memorial Day at 
Cadillac Memorial Gardens West in 
Westland in what has become an impor­
tant part of the holiday weekend. 

Their mission is to decorate the graves 
of veterans with small American flags. 

"We try to cover as many as we can" 
said Rick Patrny, W A secretary and 
VFW trustee. "We usually do 1,800 flags 
and there's still some graves left. We keep 
adding flags each year." 

The decorating of the graves came the 
day before residents lined Wayne and 

Ford roads for the city's annual Memorial 
Day parade. 

The volunteers have been meeting at 
the cemetery for eight-10 years. They 
meet at the administrative building and 
carpool to the veterans area "in the far 
back corner" where a brief ceremony, 
originated by the W A chapter, is held. 
Then the group breaks up into teams. 

Usually 20-30 volunteers take part in 
the effort. 

"I have a buddy from Vietnam buried 
there and I take care of that," Patrny said. 
"There's also a father and son who both 
served in Vietnam buried there." 

One volunteer cruises through the 
cemetery, resupplying volunteers with 
flags. 

The flags stay on the graves for three-
four weeks and then are gathered by 
cemetery personnel and returned to the 
veteran's organization to-use the next 
year. 

The remembrance is just one of several 
type ceremonies the veterans group do 
throughout the year. Their next big event 
will be the POW-MIA ceremony slated 
for 6 p.m. the third Friday in September 
at Westland City Hall on Ford. 

According to Patrny, the ceremony is 
the second largest in the state. 

By Sue Mason 

^m* 
Sue Lemrnon, a member of the Bova 
VFW Post 9885 's Ladies Auxiliary, 
pauses after placing a flag on a grave. 

Teens find Junior Civitans good experience 
BY DIANE GALE ANDREASSI 

CORRESPONDENT 

While a lot of teenagers are whiling away 
their time on computer and video games, 
Stephanie Zielke of Westland devotes an 
average of two hours daily working on proj­
ects sponsored by the newly formed Westland 
Ambassadors Junior Civitan Club. 

Zielke, 14, is a freshman at Wayne 
Memorial High School and vice president of 
the youth chapter of the Civitan group. 

The Junior Civitan Club was co-founded by 
Zielke's grandmother, Ruth Zielke, with her 
friend, Barbara Polich. Both women are 
Westland residents and members of the adult 
chapter of the Westland Civitan Club. 

Ruth and Polich work as advisers to the 

younger group and they encourage students, 
in sixth through 12th grades, to consider join­
ing the nonprofit group that focuses on help­
ing a wide range of people in the community. 

The Westland Junior Civitan Club started 
with 16 students when it was formed in 
November and it has already grown to 36 
youngsters from Westland, Livonia, Taylor, 
Dearborn Heights, Southfield, Wayne and as 
far away as Onstead. 

"These kids in the club are an awesome 
bunch of kids," Ruth said. 

The group was launched after Stephanie 
helped her grandmother with a couple of 
fund-raisers for the adult Westland Civitans, 
like selling flag magnets to benefit the Civitan 
International Research Center which helps 
people challenged by developmental disabili­

ties. The Civitan International Foundation 
awarded a grant of up to $1 million for 20 
years to the University of Alabama at 
Birmingham for the creation of the Civitan 
International Research Center, which was the 
first institution of its kind in the U.S. solely 
dedicated to research of developmental dis­
abilities. 

Through interdisciplinary research, clinical 
services and community programs, the 
Civitan International Research Center 
improves the lives of people at risk for, or 
affected by developmental disabilities, 
according to the Civitan Web site, www.civi-
tan.org. 

The center conducts research on the devel-

PLEASE SEE CIVITANS, A5 
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District, 2 
unions OK 
contracts 

BY SUE MASON 

STAFF WRITER 

Labor peace prevails between the Wayne-1 

Westland Community Schools and two more of its . 
unions. 

The board of education has approved a new two-
year contract with its secretarial union, two weeks 
after approving a two-year agreement with the 
Brotherhood of Specialized Skills. 

Both agreements are retroactive to July 1,2004, 
and were approved overwhelmingly by the unions' 
rank-and-file. 

Both contracts include 2-percent pay increases in 
each of the two years and health care changes that 
will help the district better manage those costs. 

"It's what we've been striving for," said Gary 
Martin, deputy superintendent for business. "The 
cost has been going up 10-20 percent a year and, 
most years, it'sbeen 15-20 percent." 

Both unions agreed to a step down from the 
MESA Super Care program to MESA Choices, a 
more managed PPO plan. Additionally, new BOSS 
members will be offered an HMO-style plan. 

PLEASE SEE CONTRACTS, A 5 

Walkway project 
helps maintain 
1-room school 

BY DARRELL CLEM 

STAFF WRITER 

The road to Oz was built with yellow bricks, but 
Westland historians chose red for the walkway that 
leads to the old one-room Perrinsville schoolhouse at 
Warren and Cowan. 

And, while Dorothy and friends sought help from a 
far-away Wizard, local historians arejooking closer 
to home. 

Historians are selling bricks for $100 each and 
allowing buyers to choose what they want engraved 
on them. 

Already, former teachers and students who attend­
ed the school have contributed to the walkway proj- ' 

PLEASE SEE WALKWAY, A 4 

_ . . STAFF PHOTOGRAPHER 

Jim Franklin, president of the Friends of the Westland Historical 
Museum, shows how the engraved paver bricks are being 
placed in the walkway at the Perrinsville School. 
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salute to you 
It may not have the polish of a proper military salute, but Lorelei 
Bungard tried her best for a Memorial Day photograph taken by her 
father, Jamie, a military veteran and member of the Canton Police 
Department. The family lives in Westland. 

new principals await their assignments 
BY STEPHANIE ANGELYN CASOLA 

STAFF WRITER 

Beginning with the new 
school year, Livonia Public 
Schools will welcome three 
new principals to its elemen­
tary buildings. 

The school board unani­
mously approved the appoint­
ments of William Green II, 
Tammy Spangler-Timm and 
DeAnn Urso on Monday night. 

Supt. Randy Liepa called it a 
"great night" but also a bitter­
sweet one as the district bids 
farewell to three retiring 
administrators: Helene Lusaat 
Tyler Elementary; Karen 
Milton at McKinley 
Elementary and Karen 
Winters at Garfield 
Elementary. 

"There is a bit of changing of 
the guard" said Liepa. "It is an 
exciting time. We have three 
excellent candidates." 

William Green II, who 
teaches at Buchanan 
Elementary, holds a master's 
degree in educational leader­
ship from Wayne State 
University and a bachelor's 
degree in history as well as ele­
mentary education certifica­
tion from Madonna University. 

"I look forward to serving in 
a new capacity," said Green. 
"Thank all of those who came 
and showed support. It is truly 
an honor." 

Trustee Lynda Scheel took 
the opportunity to recognize 
Green's father in the audience, 
who taught in the district for 
40 years. "He was my fifth-
grade teacher" she said." 

Thank you Mr. Green for all of 
the wonderful memories. You 
were a great force in my life." 

Spangler-Timm comes to the 
district from Huron Valley 
Schools, where she serves as 
director of continuing educa­
tion. She holds a master's 
degree in educational leader­
ship from Eastern Michigan, a 
master's degree in teaching 
from Marygrove College and a 
bachelor's degree and elemen­
tary education certification 
from Saginaw Valley State 
University. 

"I've heard many positive 
things about Livonia Public 
Schools," she said. "I'm very 
pleased. I promise to do my 
best to honor this privilege." 

Urso brought several mem­
bers of her family to the meet­
ing, joking that she comes 
from a "large Italian family." 
She holds a master's degree in 
public administration from the 
University of Michigan and a 
bachelor's degree from 
Madonna University. Urso has 
been a teacher in the district 
since 1992 and served as acting 
administrator, and most cur­
rently as a teacher leader at 
Cooper Elementary School, 

"I assure you, I'll do my very 
best" she told the board. 

Trustee Cynthia Markarian 
noted that Urso taught her two 
oldest boys at Adams. She said 
the appointment was "well-
deserved" 

Sheila Alles, director of ele­
mentary education, said 37 
applications were turned in for 
the three openings, with eight 
outstanding candidates inter-

MARYPAT BEN01T 

DeAnn Urso (left), William Green il and Tammy Spangler-Timm have been 
appointed as new elementary principals in Livonia Public Schools. 

viewed by two teams. One 
team was comprised of six 
administrators, and the other 
was made up of six teachers 
from various elementary 
schools. Alles said the most 
qualified of the candidates 
were then interviewed by 
Liepa and a recommendation 
to the board followed. 

"I'm looking forward to 
working with our new princi­
pals," said Alles. "I believe 
they'll be wonderful." 

The elementary principals 
have not yet been assigned to 
specific schools for the coming 
year. Alles is currently weigh­
ing requests from current prin­
cipals seeking a change of 
assignment and considering 
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MICHAEL R. COHEN, D.O. 
Board Certified Dermatologist 

Specializing in Diseases 
of the Skin, Hair &Nafa 

Invites you to visit his new location 
md get the care you deserve. 

• Skin Cancer • Eczema 
• Moles • Acne • Warts 
• Psoriasis • Hair Loss 

BotOX 2 0 % Off for Limited Time 
Accepting New Patients • Ml tyes 

Call for Appointment ( 2 4 8 ) 4 7 8 - 7 7 3 3 
28080 Grand River • Suite 208 • Farmington Hills 

Located in the North Professional Building 
attached to Botsford Hospital OE0S39CI607 

PLACES AND FACES 

Morning mixer 
The Westland Chamber of 

Commerce and Garden City 
Chamber of Commerce will 
have a Morning Mixer at 8:30 
a.m. Tuesday, June 7, at 
Amantea's Restaurant, 32777 
Warren. 

The networking session will 
offer an opportunity for meet 
business owners from the two 
communities. 

The cost is $10 per person. 
To make a reservation, call the 
chamber office at 326-7222. 
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-Quick Turnaround 
State-ol-the Art Materials & Craftsmanship 

-The Best Prices in the Industry 
%fifit6 wvoktioHket Ute mobel mto tep*jfr tob painting. 
Don't pay high prices for repair of your lease turn-in, trade-in or if you just want to 
drive a beautiful car. Let MAACO give you a guaranteed estimate today! 

• Cosmollsion@Repair 
Quality body and paint repair on late model vehicles 
with drivabte damage. 

• Plastic Bumper Repair i 
$ 95 

Newly developed materials allow plastic bumpers 
be repaired and repainted at a fraction of 
replacement costs. 

• Complete Paint Services 
We offer high quality paint services to fit 
your individual needs. 

• Lease Turn-In Repair 
Why be penalized for scratches and dents. Have 
your ear repaired before you turn it bak to the ] 
leasing company or trade it in, and. save money. | 

JB1£J4: 

tc 

«w m m 

199 
'Ambassador 
Paint Service 

teg- $229.95 
\WeekOnly 

•Power Wash 
•Nana Sana 
„ 'Mask 

•OupontPaim 
•Oven Dry 
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School openings 
St. Damian Preschool still 

has openings available for 4-
year-olds in the afternoon ses­
sion (noon - 3 p.m.) and for 3-
year-olds in the morning ses­
sion (9-11 a.m.). Summer 
hours are from 9 a.m. to noon 
Tuesday through Thursday. 

St. Damian is at 29891 Joy 
Rd, Westland. For more infor­
mation, call (734) 427-1680. 

Book signings 
As part of the grand opening 

of the Borders Express, for­
merly Waldenbooks, at the east 
entrance of the Westland 
Shopping Center, local authors 
Daryl Alan Bailey and Sherrye 
Louise Huggins Bailey will be 
on hand to sign copies of their 
book, Images of America: 
Westland. The couple will be 
there 2-4 p.m. on Saturday, 
June 4. 

Carnival time 
The Wayne Ford Civic 

League at 1645 N. Wayne Road 
in Westland will host a carnival 
now through Sunday (June 3). 
Adult and children rides, 
games and food will be fea­
tured. Call (734) 728-5010 for 
information. The civic league 
also is offering a dinner for 
seniors 11:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
Sunday, June 12, at the league. 
The price is $8 for members 
and $10 for non-members for 
a buffet dinner with beer, wine, 
pop and dancing to live enter­
tainment. This event is for peo­
ple age 55 and older. Call (734) 
728-5010 for information. 

Skating party 
Walking with Faith Inc., a 

team of more than 100 walkers 
and volunteers who walk in the 
annual Multiple Sclerosis 
Walks, will hold a "Kids FUN -
RAISE for Multiple Sclerosis" 
skating party 6:30-8:30 p.m. 
Thursday, June 16, at Skate 
Land West, 37550 Cherry Hill, 
Westland. The cost will be $10 
per person with rentals of 
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32630 Ford Rd. • (W. of Nlerriman, Behind Hertz Gar Rental) 

1-734-522-1111 
Vans, trucks, SUV'S and commercial vehicles by estimate. Body work, 

offer. Maaco ® Auto Painting centers are Independent franchisees 
ting af old paint extra. Not valid with any other 

\ses,loc. Prices, hours and services may vary. 
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the needs where there are 
vacancies. She said she will 
match the skills and talents of 
the candidates to the needs of 
the building to ensure it is a 
good fit. Board President 
Kevin Whitehead told the 
newly appointed administra­
tors that they are 'joining a 
very high-caliber group... I'm 
sure they're going to welcome 
you with open arms." 

Trustee Joanne Morgan gave 
the new principals a timely, 
pop-culture-laden, bit of 
advice. She said: "We are so 
looking forward to your talents 
being more developed here. 
Welcome and may the force be 
with you." 

$1.50 for roller skates and $5 
for inline skates. There will be 
50/50 raffles, and a PSP raffle. 
Tickets cost $1 each or 3 for 
$5. For more information, call. 
Alecia Harris at (313) 999-
5259. 

Summer program 
Westland Bowl in associa­

tion with the Westland Parks 
and Recreation Department 
will offer free bowling for kids 
now through Aug. 20. 

Kids up to 18 years of age 
will be able to bowl one free 
game per day during summer 
hours with a participation 
card, available at the bowling 
center, 5940 N. Wayne Road. 

The centers also is offering a 
free family bonus package on 
Saturdays. For more informa­
tion, call Westland Bowl at 
9734) 722-7570. 

Fund-raiser 
Westland residents can buy 

frozen pizza, home-style fudge, 
gourmet coffee samplers, cook­
ie dough, mixed nuts and such 
things as light bulbs and trash 
bags without making a trip to 
the grocery or hardware stores. 

Representatives of 
AmeriFund are calling homes 
in John Glenn High School 
community on behalf of the 
Instrumental Music Boosters 
as part of a special fund-raiser. 

The calls will be made 
between 4 and 9 p.m. Monday 
through Friday for about three 
weeks. The main goal of the 
campaign is to complete fund-
raising for new band uniforms, 
according to booster and cam­
paign director Barry Hensel. 

The proceeds will help cover 
the costs of rain gear and 
accessories. All products are 
guaranteed and will be deliv­
ered to homes free of charge. 

Buffet and comedy 
Royal Oak Township native, 

Crystal Parker will perform her 
feisty stand-up comedy act at 
Marvaso's Italian Grille in 
Westland, Michigan on 
Saturday, June 18. 

Parker, known on the come­
dy circuit as Crystal P., has 
been doing stand-up comedy, 
"sass with class,™ providing 
laughter without all of the pro­
fanity. Her goal is to get her 
audience to really think about 
current events or just everyday 
living. Subject matter ranges 
from relationships, sports, 
modeling, and pets to a night 
at the club. Crystal P. said her 
motto is, "I want to bring love 
'n laughter into your life!" 

Showtime is 9:30 p.m. Also 
appearing with Crystal P. will 
be Cool Aide of Detroit. Crystal 
P. Marvaso's Italian Grille is at 
6569 N. Wayne Road, 
Westland. Reservations are 
recommended and can be 
made by calling (734) 405-
5222 for more information. 


